ANNOUNCEMENTS January 24th, 2024

Tutoring

Tutoring will be every Tuesday and Thursday right after school in the High School library until 5pm.

Senior Yearbook Pictures

Senior pictures are due March 1, 2024. You can turn in your senior pictures through emailing Mr. Ringleben at ringlebenj@hasdk12.org. If you do not receive a confirmation email in response, please try again or reach out to Mr. Ringleben at the Hazleton Area High School.

SADD Club

The SADD Club meeting scheduled for today is canceled. We are always looking for new members. If you are interested in joining, please contact either Mrs. Baronio or Mrs. Medek.

Chess Club

There will be a Chess Club meeting today Wednesday 1/24/24 after school in the high school library. The meeting will last until 4:00. All interested students in grades 9-12 are welcome to attend. Any interested student who cannot attend this meeting is encouraged to email Mr. Teter using teterr@hasdk12.org.

Class of 2024

The Class of 2024 Executive Council meeting will be held Tuesday, January 30, 2024 at 2:45 in Rm. 208 at the high school. If anyone else is interested in joining Executive Council, please email Ms. Brown (browne@hasdk12.org), or Mrs. Moore (moorea@hasdk12.org.) by Friday, January 19, 2024. If you cannot attend the meeting, please email one of the teachers from the above list. New members are always welcome!

Attention 9th and 10th grade students:

FROSH Dance tickets are on sale NOW until February 5th or until tickets sell out. There will only be 275 tickets sold. The dinner and dance will be held on February 17th from 5-9 at Edgewood. The cost of the ticket is \$25. HAHS students can purchase tickets in rooms 236, 225, 227 or 240. HACC, STEM and A and H can purchase tickets in their main office. HACA students can email Mrs. Conston for ticket sales.

License to Save Lives

Hazleton Area Life Savers is looking for a student advisory committee. Details are posted on the Life Savers Team page, outside of room 222, and on the Life Savers bulletin Board (across from Room 224). Scan the QR code to sign up.

CPR Certification classes will be offered online for the months of Feb-May. A new class will open at the beginning of the month and close on the last day of that month. Paid participants can start the class at any time during the month and must complete all online requirements by the end of that month. The in-person skills session will be held on the first Wednesday of the following month. This session will last approx. 1 hour. and be held after school in the HS library. Interested individuals should scan the QR on the poster outside of room 222 and on the Life Savers Bulletin Board. The cost for students is \$50 and for adults it is \$65. Certifications are through the American Red Cross and are valid for 2 years. The next In Person class will be held in April.

ATHLETICS

Boys Volleyball

Any boy in grades 9-12 interested in joining the volleyball team should e-mail Coach Ramos with their student ID.

Boys Track & Field

Pre-season workouts start today after school for anyone interested in coming out for this year's boys track and field team. Athletes should meet outside the main gym doors at 2:45pm and will run to 3:45pm. Any athletes involved in a winter sport do not need to attend. See Coach Hausherr in the PE Department with any questions.

GUIDANCE

Seniors in need of financial assistance for college, the FAFSA application is now available. Go to our school guidance website for details. Additionally, on our school guidance website, there are links to active scholarships. Visit your school counselor if you have any questions.

Attention seniors who need to complete the FAFSA. You must complete this form in order to receive federal aid for post secondary education. There is an opportunity for you to receive assistance in filing the FAFSA on Wednesday February 7th . Students are required to sign up in guidance. Students will need all necessary

documentation and must bring the required documents on the day of the workshop. Space is limited, Please sign up prior to Feb 7th.

NURSE'S OFFICE

The Pennsylvania Department of Health mandates a physical examination be completed by a care provider/physician on all students entering 11th grade. The Pa Dept of Health also mandates all students receive a Meningococcal (MCV) vaccination on or after the student's 16th birthday to enter 12th grade. Please keep this in mind and discuss with your care provider/physician at the time of 11th grade physical exam. The state of Pennsylvania requires that all students entering 12th grade must have a 2nd dose of Meningococcal Conjugate (MCV). If the first dose was given at 16 years of age or older, then only one dose is required, and that shall count as the 12th grade dose. Written proof of this immunization from your physician must be returned to the school nurse prior to the first day of 12th grade. Failure to provide the necessary documentation will put your child at risk for exclusion from school.